



## Diamond Ridge School Community Council Meeting February 26, 2024 3:45 pm - Office Conference Room

## <u>Agenda</u>

- Discuss course and student enrollment priorities
- Collect data review progress, and modify as needed, including budgets and expenditures
  - We will need information to vote on LandTrust fund next month for the 2024-2025 school year
    - Acadience, POP and Proficiency scores were reviewed
    - We will be focusing on growth goals for the draft to discuss next time
  - We do not want to spend LandTrust funds on full-time employees because the district has the responsibility to staff the schools
  - o Review statistics for our school and then come up with goals
  - o Principal Johnson will have a LandTrust report for us to vote on in March
- Review Safe Technology and Digital Citizenship reports
  - White Ribbon Week is usually toward the end of the school year
    - Last year, we did screen free ideas
    - Ben Horsley has a new program Diamond Ridge is signed up
    - We should still come up with a screen free week activities handout
- Enter final reports for 2022-2023 (expenditures data entered through UPEFS); District review complete by February 25
- Catch my breath presentation
  - o Lindsey Tafili did the presentations how did they go?
  - Would we want to do this again?
  - o Through the Salt Lake County Health Department CADCA
  - o 5th grade only
- Review the Safe Walking Route
  - o Safe Routes assembly happened in early November
  - o Rocket stencils on sidewalks
  - o Find saferoutes maps on saferoutes website
  - o Gate at the end of the field is locked for safety reasons.
- New engineering ideas:

ı





- o Sandra 3D pens would be great for Maker Space and STEAM classes
- o Etching printers for wood, etc. for designing
- Marketing for the DLI French program
  - We have FTE discrepancies between french and english classes
  - o Possibility: French teachers will still have their 2 classes, but the English teachers would share all the students for the English side
  - Parents of kids that have gone through the french program don't speak highly of it.
    - Kids don't like the french program in Junior High
    - It takes up their electives
    - Kids are not passing AP tests

## **Action Items**

•

Printed Name	Company	E-Mail
Darren Johnson	Principal	dsjohnson@graniteschools.org
Angelee Luther	Assistant Principal	aluther@graniteschools.org
Stephanie Harbaugh	Employee Member	sharbaugh@graniteschools.org
Pamela Tafili	Parent Member	pamelatafili@gmail.com
Karen Leach	Parent Member	benkarenleach@gmail.com
Sandra Mendoza	Parent Member	Familymendoza82@gmail.com
Lyenna Kemp	Parent Member	lyennakemp@gmail.com
Masi Endemann	Parent Member	a.aiono46@gmail.com

П